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PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE

Greetings!

Welcome to the December 2019 issue of the Philippine 
Journal of Pathology. My congratulations to the very 
hardworking editorial team of PJP who remained steadfast 
in their determination to come up with this issue and to 
the unwavering support of the Board of Governors of the 
Philippine Society of Pathologists, Inc. 

As the Philippine Journal of Pathology continues to publish 
the contributions of our members of their scholarly work, 
they help us improve our diagnostic ingenuity. Researches 
and case reports help us in our shrewdness in handling our 
daily work issues in the Pathology Laboratory. 

Let us look forward to the many more issues of the PJP 
and hope that you can join us as one of its contributors. 
God speed to the Philippine Society of Pathologists, Inc. 
and the Philippine Journal of Pathology.

Wishing you all a Merry Christmas and a Prosperous 2020.

Roberto D. Padua Jr., MD, FPSP, MHA
President, Philippine Society of Pathologists, Inc.


